
April 19 Minutes St Matthew’s Vestry 

The Vestry of St. Matthew’s met on Tuesday, April 19, 2016, at 6 pm in the 
fellowship hall.  Members present were Rev. Slaymaker, Deb Hansen, Chris 
Ellis, Selena Ellis, Ginny Engel, and Melinda Hood. Fanny Neely was also 
present. Absent: Chris Yarberry and Laura Curry. Vestry began with 
Evening Prayer. 

Motion: C. Ellis, Second: S. Ellis to accept the March 2016, minutes. Motion 
passed unanimously. 

Motion: D. Hansen, Second: C. Ellis to accept the March 2016 financial 
report as presented. Motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business: 

The Bishop will visit St. Matthew’s on August 21, 2016. 

St. Matthew’s and Grace Church will have a combined picnic at St. 
Matthew’s in September. (possibly Sept. 10th) 

Selena and Jessica are working to have information packets ready by May 1. 

Pentecost Picnic is planned for May 15 with the church providing 
hamburgers and hot dogs. Grills are needed. 

The Vestry retreat is May 7 at 9 am in the Fellowship Hall. 

New Business: 

We need suggestions for a memorial for Ginny Simmons (Jean & 
Charlotte). A chalice and a candle holder were mentioned. 

Upcoming Vestry meetings are May 17, June 21 and July 19. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fanny Neely 

 

 

 


